
 

 

17-9-2020 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

End of day Pick up – Thank you 

Thank you for your support over the recent weeks, especially with the end of day picks up.  Our new timings 

have kept the playground quieter and safer.  I also appreciate the efforts everyone has made to wear a face 

covering.  I think it is one way in which we can keep each other a little safer and is respectful to all adults in 

the playground. I have received lots of thanks and feedback from parents on this matter.  I have also been 

asked to share that it would be helpful to reduce the number of adults that pick up.  Where possible, I would 

ask that only one adult comes to the playground to collect children for each family. 

 

Covid 19 (Coronavirus) updates on the website – News Section 

Currently, school is receiving information on a daily basis about Covid 19 and we are trying to filter it so that 

you only get the most relevant parts.  In the news section of the website there is a poster which helps parents 

and carers decide what to do when someone in the family has symptoms of Coronavirus.  There is also link 

to a video which has the same information.  We have received a lot of calls from parents asking for advice 

about when their child is ill and we also have a number of children off ill who just have the usual type of cold 

symptoms.  Hopefully this guidance will help. 

 

Curriculum Evening Information 

At the end of September, we normally invite parents into school to review and share our plans for the 

curriculum for the coming year.  Due to current guidelines this will be impossible, but each year group will 

publish a PowerPoint with voice over from teachers for parents that we will put on the school website.  These 

will be loaded up next week and I will notify you when this is complete. 

 

Online learning 

While school is operating as normal, online learning will only be used for setting homework.  If there is a 

confirmed case of Coronavirus in a class, we may be instructed to close down that class for 14 days and send 

all of the children home to self-isolate.  In these circumstances the class teacher will start the online teaching 

and learning provision using Google Classroom or Tapestry.  We will also provide daily live teaching and 

feedback for the class. 

 

Let’s all help to keep each other safe, 

     
Neil Le Feuvre     
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